
Minutes

City Of Mountain Brook

Planning Commission
September 6, 2022
City hall, 56 Church street, mountain brook, al  35213
The meeting of the Planning Commission of the City of Mountain Brook, Alabama, was held in person and virtually (using Zoom video conferencing) on Tuesday, September 6, 2022, at 5:30 p.m.   The roll was marked as follows:
Members Present:       Rob Walker, Chairman
Absent:
Carey Hollingsworth, Vice-Chairman (Zoom)




Philip Black   


Michael Mouron, Secretary





Barney Lanier




Frank Lassiter





Graham Smith

Also present:   
   
Whit Colvin:  
City Attorney 




Dana Hazen:   
 Director of Planning, Building and Sustainability 




Glen Merchant:   Building Official





Tammy Reid:  
 Administrative Analyst 
1. Call to Order:  Chairman Walker called the meeting to order at approximately 5:30 p.m., there being a quorum present.  
2. Approval of Agenda:   Chairman Walker presented the agenda for consideration.

Motion:      
Mr. Black, motion to approve the agenda as presented.

Second:      
Mrs. Smith

Aye:   

Unanimous

Nay: 
        None


Motion carries.  
3. Approval of Minutes:   Chairman Walker presented the August minutes for approval.

Motion:      
Mrs. Smith, motion to approve the August minutes as presented.


Second:      
Mr. Black

Aye:   

Unanimous


Nay: 
        None


Motion carries.  

4. Case P-22-16:  2305 Montevallo Road, Shades Valley Presbyterian Church                                   
(Carried over from the August 1, 2022 meeting.)


Request to rezone property from Residence B district to Planned Unit Development (PUD) 
district.   
The subject property is comprised of the Shades Valley Presbyterian Church site and two 
adjoining single family lots on Montevallo Road, all zoned Residence-B.

Mrs. Hazen stated that the applicant requested, by letter prior to the meeting, that the commission carry this case over to the meeting of October 3, 2022, foregoing deliberation at the September 6, 2022 meeting.
Motion: 
 Mr. Lanier:  
Motion to carry the case over to the October 3, 2022 meeting, as requested by 




the applicant. 
Second:     Mr. Lassiter

Aye:   

Unanimous


Nay: 
       None


Motion carries.  

4.
Case P-22-17:  3804 Old Leeds Road, Alex and Cynthia Rice                                                              EXHIBIT 1
A Resurvey of all of Lots 2-A and 2-B according to the Resurvey of Forrest Glenn as recorded in Map Book 90, Page 3, in the Office of the Judge of Probate, Jefferson County, Alabama, and an acreage parcel, all being situated in the NW ¼ of Section 8, Twp18-S, R-2W. 
(This is exactly the same as the resurvey approved by the Planning Commission on March 7, 2022 which was not recorded within the 60-day recordation period.)
Langston Hereford represented the applicants, Alex and Cynthia Rice.  The applicants (sellers) also attended the meeting, as well as the purchasers (Ratliff family) of the two lots. 
· The subject plat is the same as the plat previously approved, but which was not recorded within the 
required 60-day time frame.  The actual sewer improvements have since been installed along the 
northeasterly property line of proposed Lot 2-B-2, the 20-foot easement for which is dedicated on 
the subject plat.  
· The survey has not changed; the property lines are the same.

· Part of the delay in recordation of the previously approved plat was that the County Environmental 
Services department was not willing to sign the plat until the new sewer improvements had been 
installed.
· The purchasers have contracted Liberty Environmental to address the water issues in response to 
the concerns of neighbors.  This does not have bearing on this case, but the information is noted.
Chairman Walker:  The Planning Commission has no purview concerning construction or drainage on a lot.  The Commission received concerns from neighbors via email.  These concerns should be addressed with Glen Merchant, Building Official.  

At this time Chairman Walker called for public comments in regard to the resurvey.

Alec Jones, 1210 Financial Center, Birmingham, represented Tootie Sullivan, 3808 Old Leeds Road, MB. 

He said that landscaping had been disrupted on her property; trees and shrubbery removed.  There is a question where the actual property line is.  He wrote a letter to the Rice’s regarding this issue, hoping to resolve between them.

Tootie Sullivan, 3808 Old Leeds Road, MB:
· She has an issue with the location of the property line.  She does not want the approval of 
the survey presented tonight to establish the property line until she can get another survey.  
· Requests that the case carry over until the property line can be established.  

· There is a drainage issue.

· Heavy equipment took down trees and shrubs that were on the property line as well as, she 
believes, in her yard.  This was done by the property owners (Rice).  She is concerned 
about damages to her yard, where the actual property line is, and the lack of 
communication.

Whit Colvin, City Attorney, asked for clarity regarding the issue posed by Ms. Sullivan.  

Do you believe that the lot line itself on paper (survey) is incorrect or are you not sure where the line sits on the property itself?  Mr. Jones:  Both.

Mr. Colvin:  Lot 2A is a recorded lot.  The approval of this request will divide an existing lot into two lots.  The lot line will not be changed between the Sullivan property and the subject property.  Approval of this survey will not change any property lines. The surveyor was not in attendance to weigh in on this matter. 

Mr. Black:  Based on the attorney’s response, he is satisfied that the Commission can take action on this matter since it does not affect the property line in question.
Mr. Jones asked if approval of the request will also approve the drainage pipes already installed.
Mr. Black:  That issue will be addressed during the permitting process with the city.
Mr. Colvin:  The Commission is not authorizing by action at this meeting that which falls under the permitting process.  
Chairman Walker restated that the task before the Commission is to approve or to deny the presented lot subdivision, not what is constructed on the lot. 

Will Ratliff, 3944 Forrest Glen Drive, MB, is the purchaser of the lots.  If this case carries over, it is going to extend the time that the lots are in limbo and when the drainage issues can be addressed. An environmental contractor has been contracted to address the drainage issues.  He can work with Ms. Sullivan on issues that may arise.

Bethany Weston Giles, 3800 Glencoe Drive, MB, lives across the street from the subject property. Many trees have been cut down, and there are sewer and water runoff issues.  She feels there has not been adequate communication from the neighbors or the city.  She asks the Commission to protect the quality of life for Mountain Brook residents. She asked how many houses will be built on the property.         

Chairman Walker stated that there were two original lots; the request before the Commission tonight is to approve the subdivision of the second lot into two lots.  
Mr. Giles, 3800 Glencoe Drive, MB, said that he sent emails and pictures of the water and sewer issues to Mrs. Hazen and Mr. Merchant.   He asked if Mr. Merchant will deal with these issues.
Chairman Walker: It is not in the Commission’s purview to address drainage issues or what will be built on the lot.   The Commission is asked to approve the legal description of the property only.
Mrs. Hazen explained the case using exhibits on the screen.   
Chairman Walker called for a motion.     
Motion: 
Mr. Black:  
Motion to approve the resurvey request as submitted and previously approved 




on March 7, 2022 and resubmitted this date.
Second:     Mr. Lanier

Aye:   

Unanimous


Nay: 
       None


Motion carries.  

The meeting adjourned until October 3, 2022.

                                                                                                            _______________________________















Tammy Reid, Administrative Analyst
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